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(c) At this stage it is not possible 
to give the exact figure of expendi- 
ture. Different Departments of Gov- 
ernment are making arrangements for 
the Conference. 

(d) and (e) On the basis of the 
precedent of the previous Conferences 
the leader of the delegation (including 
the accompanying spouse) and five 
additional delegates from each mem- 
ber delegation and two additional 
delegates from each observer and 
guest delegations would be treated as 
our guests. Other members of the 
foreign delegations pay for their board 
and lodging. 

Expenditure only in respect of Con- 
ference Secretariat arrangements can 
be partially shared by the partici- 
pants. 
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Reported Adulteration in Fertilizers 
533. SHRI G. C. BHATTACHAR- 

YA; Will ihe Minister of AGRICUL- 
TURE be pleased to state; 

(a) whether Government's atten- 
tion has been drawn to a news paper 
report which appeared in the "Indian 
Express" of the 28th December, 1982 
regarding wide-spread adulteration in 
fertilisers; if so, what steps have been 
taken in the matter; and 

(b) whether Government propose 
to organise sale of fertilisers through 
public distribution system er through 
cooperatives? 

THE MINISTER OF STATE IN 
THE MINISTRY OF AGRICULTURE 
(SHRI YOGENDRA MAKWANA): 
(a) Yes, Sir, The Government is 
monitoring the supply of sound fertili- 
sers through periodic reports being 
obtained from State Governments and 
the State Governments are being 
advised to have a strict watch on the 
quality of fertilisers being distributed 
to the farmers. The State Governments 
have been given adequate powers for 
ensuring quality control measures. 
The Fertiliser (Control) Order, 1957 
has been declared a 'Special Order' 
for the purpose of summary trials of 
offenders. The Order is periodically 
being reviewed to make it more and 
more comprehensive so as to update 
the variousx provisions and to make 
the law more stringent. Recently, the 
Central Government has also assumed 
some powers for appointment of its 
own quality control inspectors to 
monitor the position. To make the 
state enforcement staff well acquain- 
ted with the various aspects of the 
Fertilisers (Control) Order, 1957, re- 
gular training programmes are or- 
ganised for them at the Central Fer- 
tiliser Quality Control and Training 
Institute at Faridabad. 

(fo) A major portion of the fertili- 
sers  is     already being     distributed 

through Institutional Agencies, Co- 
operatives, Agro-Industries Corpora- 
tions, State Departments of Agricul- 
ture and a part through well estab- 
lished network of private traders. 
Benefits of Agricultural  Technology 

534. SHRI VITHALRAO MADHAV- 
RAO JADHAV: Will the Minister 
of AGRICULTURE be pleased to state: 

(a) what have been the benefits oi' 
agricultural technology to the com- 
mon cultivator during the year 1982- 
83; 

(b) whether the agricultural pro- 
duction increased or decreased during' 
the year; and 

(.c) if agricultural production has 
decreased, in what way technology 
has succeeded to sustain the natural i 
calamities like famine and flood in 
affected areas in rural agricultural 
life? 

THE MINISTER OF STATE IN 
THE MINISTRY OF AGRICULTURE 
(SHRI ARIF MOHD. KHAN): (a) 
The agricultural technology has play- 
ed a significant role in imparting lat- 
est technical know-how to farmers on 
various aspects of crop production for 
varied agro-climatic conditions and to 
providing contingency plans in case 
of adverse situations like flood, dro- 
ught etc. 

(b) Late onset of monsoon, un- 
even and inadequate precipitation and 
flood in some part§ of the country 
have affected kharif crops. According 
to the latest estimates, the production 
may fall by 8 to 10 million tonnes (G9 
to 71 million tonnes as against 79 mil- 
lion tonnes achieved last year) of 
foodgrains. However, Rabi production 
may reach a record level pf 56 to 57 
million tonnes as against 54 million 
tonnes achieved last year. 

(c) The losses in production would 
have been much more had agricultu- 
ral technology not been available to 
the farmers. The timely action in 
preparing crop plans and recommen- 
dation of specific agricultural techno- 
logy is likely to produce favourable 
results in Rabi production. 


